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Closed Case Summary 
 
 
 
Complaint Number:   C24-011    OPO Number:  N/A 
 
Date of Complaint:   2/6/2024 

Allegation:    Making a False or Misleading Statement 

Chain of Command Finding:  Unfounded 

Final Discipline:   Not Applicable 

 
INCIDENT SYNOPSIS: 
Spokane Police Internal Affairs was contacted by concerned community members regarding a civilian 
employee with regards to videos they ascertained. The videos were made several years before the employee 
was hired with SPD. The content of the videos contradicted the values held by the Spokane Police 
Department. The department took swift action to remove the employee’s reserve officer status. Internal 
Affairs then investigated whether or not the employee made any false or misleading statements on their pre-
hire paperwork. 

COMPLAINT: 
Two community members filed a complaint due to the content of the videos. 

INVESTIGATION: 
The investigator interviewed the complainants. The investigator reviewed all pre-hire paperwork. The 
investigator interviewed the employee related to the pre-hire paperwork. The investigator focused solely on 
statements related to the time and content of the videos. 

ANALYSIS AND CONCLUSION: 
The investigation went through a chain of command review, and it was determined that the employee did 
not make and false or misleading statements on their pre-hire employment paperwork. 
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